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Dutchman Doings 

Let’s Eat! 
Everyone Welcome! 

December 10th  - Lunch by Shufflers 
Hot Pork Sandwich & Mashed Potatoes with Gravy and Vegetables, coffee/tea 
 All  Lunches are $3.50 — Desserts 50¢ to $1          All table service is provided. 

 

December 14th - Breakfast by Michigan 

Waffles, pancakes, link sausage, orange  juice,  coffee & tea. 

December 21st  - Breakfast by Golfers 

Waffles, pancakes, sausage, coffee & tea. 
All Breakfasts are $3.00 — Please bring your own table service! 

Manager’s Meeting is tomorrow (Wednesday) @ 8:00 am in the Main 

Hall.  Please join us for coffee and donuts and get up-to-date on the impor-
tant information you need to know.  See you there!!!! 

 Sunday, December 8th @ 7 pm - Speaker Bill Harrison talks 
about “Memory and Aging”  

Bill Harrison is well known throughout the valley as a very entertaining speaker.  
Come listen to him speak about this informative topic.  It’s perfectly normal to forget 
things now and then.  What’s normal when it comes to memory loss as we age? 
When should you be concerned about memory loss? What can you do to prevent age
-related memory loss?  This dynamic program will answer these questions and many 
more.  Participants will learn that the brain is capable of producing new brain cells at 
any age, so significant memory loss is not an inevitable result of aging. Participants 
will enjoy a quiz on memory and learn the difference between normal forgetfulness 
and more serious memory problems.  There will also be a discussion on the causes of 
memory loss and suggestions for staying mentally sharp.  Presentation time: 1 hour in 
the Main Hall. Cost $1.00 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Face-Eating+Clip+Art&FORM=RESTAB
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Dutchman’s Doings Crew: 
Teresa Mercer 
Angie Praedel 
 
Resident Profiles: Mary Reinke 
Collating:  Loyal Volunteers ♥ 
 

Managers: 
Jerry & Darlene McKinney 
Home-480-288-2090 
Office-480-982-4173 
 

Activity Director: 
Teresa Mercer 
Office:  480-982-1749 
LDactivityoffice@yahoo.com 
 
 

Important Telephone #’s 
Emergency 911 
Paramedics 911 
Fire Department 911 
Poison Hot Line 800-362-0101 
Guard House-480-474-8745 
 

AFTER HOURS 
Benny:   480-238-5671 
Richard:   313-244-7136 
Humberto:   480-306-0243 
Jerry (cell):  480-580-5680 
 
Dutchman’s Doings is an Activity Office 
publication to deliver LDR community infor-
mation to all residents.  It includes manage-
ment messages, activity schedules and de-
tails, announcements, resident profiles, area 
history articles, thank you notes and various 
tid-bits of fun!  Articles from residents and 
groups are welcome and will be used on a 
space available basis (articles may be ed-
ited.). 
  
We thank all contributors to the Dutchman’s 
Doings. 
 

The next issue will be available on 
Dec. 17, 2013.  All articles must be 
submitted to the activity office by Fri. 
Dec. 13, 2013.   

ACTIVITY OFFICE NOTES: 
    
 Happy Holidays Everyone! 

 It has been brought to my attention that 

certain people do not like the fact that I charge $10 

for my notary fee.  Please be aware that I am a 

private notary and therefore can charge what I 

choose due to the fact that I am not notarizing as an 

employee of The Lost Dutchman RV Resort but as a 

private individual.  Therefore, I will no longer notarize 

documents in the Activity Office. My notary fees 

have been a donation to the Activity Office, so it is a 

shame that this will not be a convenience any 

further. I will choose (as an individual) whom I will 

notarize a document for and at my convenience. 

  
  

Teresa Mercer 
Activity Director 

  FOR SALES AND FOR RENTS 
 

VOLUNTEERS GARY AND DIANA work with the 
For Sales and the For Rents.  Their contact informa-
tion is 480-983-6964 or e-mail: dianalostdutch-
man@yahoo.com.  They are the people who repre-
sent most of the units being sold or rented here in 
the park. They make up the For Sale List and the For 
Rent List.  
Information needed for listings: the year and model 
of the unit, the price being asked, dates of availability 
for rent and when the rent is due on the For Sale 
units. 
Frequently asked questions: does it have an Arizona 
Room, does it have a washer and dryer, the size of 
the bed, if the unit is all electric? 
Information Gary and Diana need to list your unit: 

Name, address, phone number and the dates you 

are requesting to rent, e-mail address or alternate 

contact number.  If you can’t reach them leave a 

message and they will return your call.  Thank you 

for your cooperation! 

Thank you for your cooperation!  

mailto:dianalostdutchman@yahoo.com
mailto:dianalostdutchman@yahoo.com


 

 

MANAGER’S MOMENTS 
 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAs 
 

 Yes, the season is upon us and we are getting excited.  Our special elves are 
out decorating the park so careful of ladders and electric cords please.  We so appre-
ciate the efforts of the volunteers that work so hard to make the park so beautiful. 
 
 There are a lot of visitors and so we need to be cautious when backing out and 
driving the streets.  Stay at 10 MPH if you would.  The chances of an accident this 
time of year increases as the people come home. 
 
 Thanks to all of you who are walking, driving golf carts or bikes with your lights 
on it really will help the flow of traffic. 
 
 Don’t forget to sign up if you would like to be Mr. and Mrs. Santa.  The children 
so look forward to having Santa visit their Christmas Party.  You can put your name in 
at the Activity Office and we will draw the name on the 18

th
 of December and will get 

the clothes to the winner on the 18
th
. 

 
 Don’t forget the Post Office is open 8 to 11 am and please come in and get any 
packages as soon as possible as they get pretty full this time of year. 
Please wear you badges as we have so many new people and it makes it so much 
easier to identify who belongs in and park and who shouldn’t be in the park.  
 
From the staff of the Lost Dutchman RV Resort and the owners we wish you all a very 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 

Jerry and Darlene McKinney, Managers 
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NEW LOST DUTCHMAN WEBSITE can be 

found at www.lostdutchmanrvresort.com.   
Monthly calendars and the Dutchman Doings can 
now be found on the website.  Please check it out! 
Also, if you need to purchase flashing lights to walk 
with in the dark, please purchase them in the Main 
office for $3 each or 2/$5.  Thanks 

IMPORTANT STUFF . . .  

Christmas Dinner We need a coordinator for the 

Christmas Dinner held in the Main Hall on Christmas 
Day at 1:00pm.  The tasks involved include organiz-
ing the sign-up for the dinner.  This takes place start-
ing the 10th of Dec.  Then, the day of the dinner, you 
will oversee table & chair set-up and the decorating 
(decorators are identified at the sign-up) You don’t 
have to figure out how to do this.  We have the de-
tails all worked out.   We need YOU to implement the 
plan. 

  

Karaoke is beginning at last!  Come join the first 

session, Wed., Dec. 4th from 1:00-4pm in the Main 
Hall.  There will be a different host every Wednes-
day.  Come sing, come listen, come dance!  There’s 
a good time for all.  Use our CD’s or bring your own.  
Your Karaoke hosts are: Ken & Mary Lee Carlson, 
Dave Kent, Judy Potter, Diane McNallan. 

Aqua Trims exercises are @ 8am in the East 

Pool.  We invite men & women who love the water to 
join us in the early morning exercises.  It’s great for 
arthritis (easy movements).  
Coordinators, Lorraine and Debbie 

Blood Pressure Testing is free in the Cholla 

Hall every Friday morning, 8-10am.  This is or-
ganized by two retired R.N.’s.  Everyone is wel-
come! 

Kids Christmas Party 

If you would like to be Mr. & Mrs. Santa Claus for 
the Kids Christmas Party, please submit your 
name(s) to the Activity Office ASAP.   
When we receive the names of the children from 
Project Help for the Kids Christmas Party, we will 
post a sign on the white magnetic board by the 
post office to come into the Activity Office to sign-
up for a child to purchase Christmas gifts.  So 
please keep an eye on the white board for any up-
dates.   
Anyone interested in buying a Christmas gift for 
our adopted families, please contact Sue Lynch @ 
(480) 288-9020. 

Michigan Breakfast Volunteers Needed 

If you can volunteer to help at the Michigan Break-
fast on Sat., Dec. 14th, please contact Wally Knapp, 
sp#213, (480) 671-3426.  It is appreciated!!  

Dance, Dance, Dance 
The first dance of the season kicks-off FRIDAY, 
Dec. 13, 2013 from 7:00-10:00pm with the MIN-
NEZONIANS who play a great mix of dance music.   
Tickets are $6.00 each and can be purchased 
Tue - Fri  at the Activity Office or at the door.  
Doors open at 6:30 pm.  Up and Coming dances in 
December are as follows: 
Dec. 20th  -  Country Soul; and 
Dec. 31st  -  Bob Doszak  
  (New Years, Tickets $12.00) 
The Cabaret Committee requires new members to 
serve on the committee and to work the dances. 
These are volunteer positions with some benefits. 
Interested persons should contact Terry or Clare 
Meindl at space 607 or telephone 480-982-3627.   
The Cabaret Committee not only coordinates 
dances, we also support local charities and our Ac-
tivity Office. Last season, we donated $500.00 to 
the Activity Office, $1642.00 to the Paramedics, 
$500.00 to Apache Junction charities and pur-
chased a new popcorn machine for the park at a 
cost of $1472.00. YOUR SUPPORT HELPS. 
SEE COMPLETE CALENDAR ON NEXT PAGE 

Food Drive 2013 

The Semi-Annual Food Drive will be held on Friday, 
December 13th.  Please set your food out in bags in 
front of your units for easy pickup.  We will be by at 
4pm to pick-up food.  This food goes to the Apache 
Junction Food Bank to help the needy.  Let’s make 
this the best one ever!!! 
Thanks, Bud Wiszmann, Coordinator, 671-0984 

Line Dancing for the month of December will be 

every Tuesday @ 3pm in the Main Hall. 



 

 

IMPORTANT DATES TO KEEP  
BONFIRE SCHEDULE 

 

December 17 

January 14 

February 13 

March 15 
Eat Time:  Approximately 4:00pm 

Bring food already prepared or cook over fire.  It’s a 
big fire, so long handles are required to avoid get-
ting singed!  Bring a camera to capture Sunset and/
or Moonrise.  Bring jug of water to help douse fire.  

Directions to Bonfire.   

Leave park, turn Left on Plaza Dr. 

Turn Right on Superstition to Idaho Rd.  

Turn Left on Idaho Rd. and go 1 mile to Stop sign 
(Dutchman Blvd.). 

Turn right and go 1/2 mile to AJ Rodeo Grounds (left 

side). 

Entrance Fee: $1/pp 

Schwan’s will be in the park, by the island, (in 

front of Main Hall) every-other Friday, 9:30 am, 
Dec. 6, Dec. 20, Jan. 3, Jan. 17, Jan. 31, Feb. 14, 
Feb. 28, Mar. 14, Mar. 28,  Apr. 11, Apr. 25. 

 CABARET DANCE SCHEDULE  
 

Dec 13 Minnezonians 

 Dec 20 Country Soul 

 Dec 31 Bob Doszak 

 Jan 10 Riff Raff Band 

 Jan 17 Exit 40 Band 

 Jan 24 Saguaro Sunset 

 Jan 31 Canyon Country 

 Feb  7  The 4-50ôs  

 Feb 14 Debbie & The Double Eagle Band 

 Feb 21    Saguaro Sunset 

 Feb 28    Desert Drifters 

 Mar 7      Julie Lee 

 Mar 14    Canyon Country 

 Mar 21    Bob Dozak  
 

 

Note, New Time: Fridays 7:00-10:00pm  

Doors open at 6:30. 

Buy tickets at the door or Tues-Fri., the week of 

each dance in activity office. ART & CRAFT SALES 
Vendors must pre-order tables ($3/table) thru 

the Activity Office.  Vendors set-up is at 8:00 

am.  All sales are from 9 am - Noon. 

December 10, 2013  
January 7, 2014       

January 21, 2014  
February 4, 2014  

February 18, 2014  
March 4, 2014   

Tickets available for purchase in the 
Activity Office 

 
Jan. 16th Barleens Arizona Opry $34 
 
Jan. 26th  The Brookharts $8 or $9/door 
 
Jan. 28th Ladies Night Out   $12 
  w/Brian Roman   
 
March 17th St. Patrick’s Day  $3.50 
 

Coyote Books  $20 

Manager’s Meeting The first Wednesday of 

each month (except January).  We need tables & 
chairs set up the day or evening before.  The 
dates of the meetings are Dec. 4

th
, Jan. 8

nd
, Feb 

5
th
 & Mar. 5

th
.  Please let us know if you can work 

one or all of these dates. 

Globe Casino  day trips are scheduled for Sun-

days, Dec. 29, Jan. 26, Feb. 23 & March 23rd.  Bus 
leaves @ 8am and returns @ 4:30pm.  Sign up in 
the Activity Office.  Cost $20, which is non-
refundable after cut-off date. 
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    BARLEEN’S 

  Arizona Opry  
 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 16th, 2014 

Arrive 5:15 PM  *  Dinner served 6:30p.m. 

 The Barleen Family and Friends deliver a dinner and show that makes it 

worth every penny! (We get a group discount of $3 on our tickets from the usual 

$37) Musical director, George Staerkel, has produced an exciting variety show 

that showcases the exceptionally talented Arizona Opry performers. Along with 

the Opry gang, George contributes a 5 octave vocal range and will amaze you 

with 70 instruments.  
 The meal is Tender slow-cooked roast beef dinner mashed potatoes and gravy, 

vegetable medley, baked apples, whole wheat roll and ñOpry chocolate cake.ò 

Reserve your 

seat in the   

Activity 

Office through   

Jan. 8th 

 $34 per person 
 

Ticket Price includes 

dinner, show and all 

taxes & gratuities 

Join us for a “Ladies Night Out”  
with Brian Roman 

Tuesday, January 28
th

 7:00 pm 
Main Hall, BYOB & Snacks 

Tickets: $12 in advance/$13 at door 

 Brian Roman’s rich and versatile voice gives compelling rendi-
tions of the great songs of Frank Sinatra, Tom Jones, Elvis Presley, 
Neil Diamond, Bobby Daren, and Paul Anka in addition to music 
from Bozz Scags, Fleetwood Mac, Rod Stewart, Van Morrison and 
more. His singing is not impressions of these great singers, but 
rather, great expressions of memorable songs of special times 
past. The strength and richness of his voice brings to life the won-
derful lyrics of songs like Frank Sinatra’s “That’s Life”, Neil Dia-
mond’s “Sweet Caroline” or Elvis Presley’s “Can’t help falling in 
love”.  So, come join us for a “ladies only” evening in the Main 
Hall for a “nightclub” atmosphere of entertainment.  Evening 
attire is optional. 



 

 

   SERVICES OFFERED IN OUR PARK 

ALTERATIONS or any sewing you need done. 
Call Eileen Atkinson 480-652-1626, Space #206. 
 
LIGHT CLEANING or personal errands, including 
shopping, groceries, household, birthdays, Christ-
mas.  What do you need?  Call Mavis Chambers  
@ 507-384-7369. 
  
ARIZONA REPUBLIC Subscriptions 
Order 7 days a week or Weds. & Sun. only. Please 
call Joanne Luedtke (602) 388-2415  
 
CACTUS SHUTTLE 
Transportation to Apache Junction area and air-
ports. Call Joanne Luedtke (602) 388-2415 
(cactusshuttle@hotmail.com) 
 
WORLD SPAN TOURS & TRAVELS 
Tours are in the laundry room on the right side of 
the bulletin board.  See me at 49 Ocotillo or call 
288-2492 Jane Mackenzie. 
 

COMPUTER HELP One-on-One 

Need help with learning your computer (organizing 
files, e-mail, photos, etc.)  $10 hr.   
Contact Mary Dias #177 Jojoba or  
saidcomputerhelp@gmail.com 
 
HANDYMAN Need something repaired (electric, 
plumbing). Call Jim Enmen @ 480-474-0441. 
 
COUNTERTOPS Call James at Profinish  
(480) 248-5699.  (He refinished the kitchen count-
ers in the Main Hall) 

Pool Players  
It’s that time again.  Your locker rents are due before 
Jan. 1, 2014.  Please make all payments in the Activ-
ity Office.  Anyone interested in playing pool, the La-
dies Teams meet every Monday from 5:30 pm until 
around 7 pm.  Come and see if you would like to join 
either the Men’s Teams or the Ladies Teams.  If inter-
ested, speak to one of the Ladies Teams Captains 
and they will help you.  Thank you for your help with 
these matters. 
Lois Gregg, Sec./Treasurer 
 

Saturday Pool Games 
If anyone is interested in volunteering to handle the 
Saturday Mixed Pool Games, please contact Marge 
Melton @ 671-3062.  She has the paperwork to help 
you set up and run these games.  Without volunteers 
to handle these games, it just won’t work.  These 
games are a lot of fun and it would be a shame not to 
have them.  Thank you to anyone who can help.   

 

Bingo Thank you to all of our Bingo players.  We 

are working out all of the bugs and getting off to a 
great start. I would like to invite all new residents, as 
well as residents who have been here for many 
years, to come and enjoy our Bingo.  The pots have 
increased this year and it is a fun night out. The more 
players, the bigger the pots.  Thank you!  ~~ Mary 

Phone Numbers Update 
 
Peter & Marlyn Baron  320-732-4395 
Dorothy & Brian Blacklock  306-500-1724 
Don Davidson   480-671-4941 
Judy & Richard Jenisch  620-629-1400 
John & Barbara Keay  480-625-1898 
Donald & Lily Kumpula  480-625-1828 
Sharon & David Meyers  480-646-1018 
George & Gladys Sanders  480-646-1194 
 
Kenneth & Mary Wolters Sp# 285, NOT #258 
 

HOPI AND OCOTILLO STREET  
CHRISTMAS PARTY  

will be held on Thursday, Dec 12
th
 from 4:00 to 6:30 

pm in the Saguaro Hall. Sign-up sheets for a dish to 
share are at 607 Hopi and 43  Ocotillo (Sharon 
Meyers).  Place settings, coffee and chicken will be 
provided. Bring your own drinks. Each person please 
bring a $5.00 wrapped gift. Contacts Terry and Clare 
Meindl at space 607. 

19th Annual Softball Spaghetti Dinner is 

Saturday, January 25, 2014 @ 4:30 pm and 6:00 pm.  
Tickets sales will be on the patio Jan. 6 - 10, Jan. 13 - 
17, and Jan. 20 - 23, from 9-11 am.  Cost: $7/pp 
(donation) for anyone who can eat spaghetti, tossed 
salad, french bread, cake & coffee.  Table service will 
be provided.  Buy your tickets early so you won’t be 
left out.  NO TICKETS WILL BE SOLD AT THE 
DOOR!  Contact Larry (480) 982-0424 w/any ques-
tions. 
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What is this “Tai Chi” 
Mondays & Thursdays from 8-9 am in the Saguaro Hall. 
 
 First of all, it is NOT an exercise program.  IT IS a discipline.  It is an American adaption for sen-
iors.  We do movements that promote our physical and mental health, strengthen our bodies, improve 
our posture, balance, flexibility, and breathing.  Over the last few years, a few minor changes have been 
made to continue to improve the above movements.  Tai Chi can be done at any time of the day.  The 
following message is from Arlene, the volunteer who leads the class.  “At first, seniors appear to be dis-
appointed at this Tai Chi program.  Please do not give up.  I’m sure you will receive benefits continuing 
this type of Tai Chi. Please contact me and let me know your concerns so all can benefit.  If you prefer to 
let me know other than in person, my mail box number is 427.  I don’t need your name.” 

Thank You 

On behalf of the family of Blanche Argent, who passed away Oct. 29th at the age of 89, we would like to 
thank all of the residents that have shared their memories of our Mom.  We have appreciated all the 
phone calls, cards and letters.  Our Mom was a free spirit who loved life. 
Thanks to Darlene and Jerry, Mom had the pleasure for several years of helping residents or prospec-
tive residents buy, sell or rent their trailers.  She enjoyed every minute of it as well as making new 
friends.  Mom loved this park and looked forward every fall  to returning to AZ. 
Many thanks to all of Mom's friends and neighbors who watched over her as her memory began to fail, 
especially Char Jackson, Sterling and Georgie Worth, Mary Rutz and Jan and  Al Klein.  We will be for-
ever  grateful.  ~~~ Jackie and Peter Singh  #41 

Scrap Book Workshop/Class 
We get together every Wednesday of the month from 1-4pm in the Arts & Crafts Room to work on our 
projects.  If you have not ever scrap booked but would like to see what it’s about, please stop in and take 
a peek.  If you brought your pictures and want to get started, please join us.  I will help you get started.  
There are different tools available for your use to create a one-of-a-kind book.  There is a $2 fee for the 
use of the materials we have.  More is added when funds permit.  You do not need to be crafty to make 
a book.   Call Lynn Hartman @ (605) 940-8683 w/questions. 
 

Craft Books 
I have several different craft/pattern books available for purchase.  Carving, crochet, tatting, iris folding, 
embroidery on paper, several Dover color books that you can use for patterns, etc.  We set up at Valle 
Del Oro Country Store every Thursday from 9am - 1pm starting December 5th.  You can also stop by 
sp#103 or call (605) 940-8683 to see if I have what you are looking for.   Lynn & Harlan Hartman 

Swedish Weavers Anonymous 
Come and see what  this addicting craft is all about and the beautiful table runners and various size 
blankets our group is making.  We meet the first and third Saturday each month in the Arts & Craft Room 
from 9:00-10:00 am.  However, there will be no meeting on January 4, 2014.  This class is open to eve-
ryone at no charge, and you will create stunning pieces of hand-crafted gifts or keep some for yourself, 
all at a minimal cost for supplies.  You say “Oh, I can’t do that as I am not a crafty person.”  We say “Yes, 
you can!”  Our levels of expertise range from beginners to advanced.  We love show-and-tell and sharing 
ideas with others.  Sue and I are always available in-between classes to get you started or assist you if 
there is a problem you are having.  This is a very portable craft, so sit back, relax, and WEAVE!  Hope to 
see you soon.  Happy Thanksgiving!  Sue Orr, sp#336 and Vicki Fuller, sp#341 (907) 242-0274. 



 

 

RECYCLING 
Recycle bins are found in the retention area and are marked for paper, cardboard, aluminum, and plas-
tic. Please pay close attention to the labels on each bin.   Here is a list of recyclable items: 
aluminum cans  cardboard  newspaper  magazines 
catalogs   paper   phone books  junk mail 
bingo cards   colored paper paper bags  pizza boxes 
paper back books  cereal boxes  hard cover books plastic bottles 
NO TIN 
 

NOTE:  When recycling plastic, look on the bottom for a triangle with a number in it.  If you do not see a 
triangle embossed with a number 1 thru 7 on it, it is not a recyclable  item.   

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE -  
 The Sunshine Committee represents the 
people in our park making sure that park resi-
dents who are ill or who have lost a loved one 
receive encouragement and sympathy from 
their neighbors and friends.     
 There is a Sunshine Station outside the 

Puzzle Room.  If you know of someone who is 
ill, in the hospital or has passed away, you may 
add their name and relevant information in the 
notebook that is always there.  Also, you will 
find cards made out to specific people who are 
ill, etc. that residents may sign.  These are put 
there by the Sunshine Committee.  Please stop 
by on a regular basis to sign cards.   
 Each week throughout the season, vol-
unteers are needed to take care of the Sun-
shine Station – putting out cards and then mail-
ing them or delivering them – all supplies are 
provided.  (The sign-up sheet for being a Sun-
shine Volunteer is on the bulletin board in the 
Event Sign-Up board.   

Horseshoes 

On Nov. 19th, Lost Dutchman played Valley Del Oro 
with a score of 16 losses, 2 wins.  On Nov. 26th, the 
team played Viewpoint with a tie of 6 losses, 6 wins.  
Howard won both of his matches.  Practice is Monday 
@ 9am.  There are shoes on the table at all times for 
anyone to use during the week.  We are in need of 
more players.  For more information, call Dave (541) 
331-6476 or Howard (218) 684-0998. 

Shuffleboard News 
The first lunch of the season served by shuffle board 
will be Tuesday December 10th @ 11:30 am - 1:00 
pm.   We will be serving delicious hot pork sandwiches 
with mashed potatoes, gravy, green beans and cof-
fee.  All for only $3.50.  Desserts available for 50 cents 
- $1.00.  Shufflers please contribute a dessert and 
bring it to the main hall by 10am on December 10th.   
  
Jackpot play is daily Monday- Friday @ 8:45am.  All 
are welcome.  Lessons available for beginners.  Just 
bring a dime and join the fun. 
 
Horsecollar league will start on Saturday December 
14th @ 9am.  Come out any or all Saturdays and have 
some fun.  You could win some money. The first time 
you play each month bring $1.00. 
 
 All shufflers please check the work sheet on the court 
bulletin board to see what dates you are to clean 
boards and help with a lunch. 
 

Congratulations to Harvey and Winn Hausauer whose 

team the Alberta Grizzlies won first place in the Black 

Division in The Western Shuffle Board Tournament. 

THANK YOU for the cards, prayers, and 

hugs regarding the passing of my husband, Ed.  
~~~Sydney Seidel & Family 

Cactus Welcome Back Party is on Mon-

day. Dec. 9th from 3-6pm in the Saguaro Hall.  
See you there!  ~Lewis Pierce, sp #361 

Weight Support Group 
Get an early start on your New Year’s resolu-
tions to lose weight.  If you would like support, 
come join our group on Wednesdays at 9:00 
am in the Cholla Hall (2nd door).  All are wel-
come! 
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The Brookhartõs Concert “Legends of Music” 
 

Sunday, January 26, 2014 @ 7:00 pm in the Main Hall 
Come listen to the music of Ann Murray, George Jones, Patsy Cline,  

Kenny Rogers, Glen Campbell and many more!   
Tickets on sale in the Activity Office  

$8 in advance/$9 at the door. 

The Solos 
WHAT/WHO WE ARE:  We are a group of single people; anyone (men or women) without a spouse who 
wants to meet with other single people to chat, play board games, or just hang out for a couple hours 
once a week. During our meeting we discuss outings to local events, going for meals to local restau-
rants, things we are interested in doing that others in the group might want to do also, ANYTHING that 
would be more fun to do with someone else rather than doing it on our own. 
 
WHEN/WHERE WE MEET:  We have decided to meet at 1:00 on Sunday afternoon this season to make 
it more convenient for those who can’t or don’t like going out after dark. We meet in the Cholla Room. 
 
POT LUCK LUNCH:  On the 2nd Sunday in December (12/8) and on the 1st Sunday of each month 
through April we will have a pot luck lunch. Each person will bring a dish to share. Hot water for coffee, 
tea and hot chocolate will be served.  Be sure to bring your own table service.  If you are here alone and 
want to meet others who are also alone please come and join us and see what we are all about. 
Our calendar can be found on the bulletin right outside the Cholla Room. 
Loretta Peterson, Group Leader 

RightPath Health Screenings  Saturday, January 25, 2014 from 8 am - 5 pm in the Saguaro Hall. 

The screenings available are: 
CARDIOVASCULAR SCREENINGS        ABDOMINAL ULTRASOUND SCREENINGS 
Heart Ultrasound                                      Abdominal Aorta 
Arial Fibrillation                                         Gallbladder 
P.A.D. (Peripheral Arterial Disease)         Kidneys 
Carotid Arteries Ultrasound                      Pancreas 
Thyroid Ultrasound                                   Spleen 
                                                                 Liver 
(This package $150)                                (This package $150) 
BEST VALUE: All 11 screenings - $200 (a $100 savings) 
BP, Pulse, and blood oxygen saturation level FREE w/ all screenings 
RightPath is a program of Cathedral Health Services 
Cathedral Health Services is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization 
www.cathedralhealthservices.org/screenings.htm 

Welcome to Lost Dutchman Genealogy Club 
Meetings will be held the 2nd & 4th Tuesday of the month in the Cholla Hall.  Time 1:00  - 1:30 pm will 
be beginning genealogy.  Are you new and interested?  Here is a good place to start. 
1:30 pm will be open genealogy.  Speakers, trips to Family History Library in Mesa, discussions, help 
and advice.  Please feel free to drop in to say hello and see what we are all about.  Maybe we can help 
you or you can help someone else.  Have a horse thief in the family, a Civil War soldier?  You will never 
know if you don’t research.  Hope to see you!  ~~~ Genealogy Committee 

http://www.cathedralhealthservices.org/screenings.htm


 

 

FREE Exercise Classes 
You are Welcome to JOIN US in the Saguaro Hall  week-
day mornings. (No need to register in advance; just 
come!!) Start your day with at least 30 min. of exercise for 
optimal health! Firm, tone & have fun!! 
  
6 A.M.  YOGA* for Every Day: 5 different 20-min. rou-
tines M-F to help you find Balance in your life; learn more 
poses beyond the daily A.M. yoga for beginners:  stand-
ing poses, twists, back and forward bends, hip openers.  
(Rodney Yee filmed this DVD at Lake Powell AZ.)  
 
6:30 A.M. YOGA  for Beginners*: Welcome the dawn of 
each new day (M-F) with Rodney Yee’s easy-to-learn 20-
min. daily routine of gentle stretches: “increase circula-
tion, improve mobility, bring clarity to the mind.”   
* Bring (or borrow) a floor mat. Strap/block optional. 
 
7 A.M. Low-Impact AEROBICS— 
 Mon. try Jane Fonda’s new 30-min. DVD to be-
come Strong & Fit (use light hand weights). 
 Tues. & Fri.: Leslie Sansone’s Walk Away the 
Pounds 2-mile Walk DVD  on Tues. (hand weights op-
tional); Walk & Kick (intro. to kick-boxing) on Fri.* (30 min. 
ea.) 

Wed. & Thurs. you’ll decide which 40-min. pro-
gram you want to do from our selection: from LDR’s old 
favorite-- Richard Simmons & the  Silver Foxes, a  VCR 
program developed just for senior citizens to DVDs by 
Dancing with the Stars pros, exercise gurus Denise Aus-
tin and Gilad, as well as the latest exercise craze-- 
ZUMBA. 
 
7:40 a.m. PILATES for Beginners: Mari Winsor’s  20-
min. routine will help strengthen your core (Abs & Back) 
and develop long, lean muscles.  7:30 on Mondays & Fri-
days, 7:40 on Wednesdays.    
 
7:30 a.m. Tues & 7:40 a.m. Thurs. Tammy Lee Webb’s 
ABS of STEEL 20- min. program concentrates on devel-
oping a flat tummy and washboard abs.  (Use mat or rug 
for floor work.) 
 
8 a.m. Mon. & Thurs.: TAI CHI:  Led “live” by LDR resi-
dent volunteer instructor Arlene Fjerstad —gentle stand-
ing stretches & poses anyone can do to improve balance. 
 
9 a.m. Tues. & Thurs. & 3 p.m. Sat.  ZUMBA will be in 
the MAIN HALL in order to accommodate larger 
groups. 
 
 
 

 

LDR Book Club to discuss 

Behind the Beautiful Forevers by 

Kathryn Boo  

n Dec. 10, 3 p.m. 

 in Cholla Hall 
The Lost Dutchman Book Club will meet the second 
Tuesday afternoon each month November through 
March this season in the Cholla room (not the Sa-
guaro room).  The following books have been se-
lected for the 2013-2014 season:   
 
Dec. 10, 2013: Behind the Beautiful Forevers  by 
Kathryn Boo. Anita Slater (260A), leader. 
 
Jan. 14, 2014: The Grapes of Wrath  by John Stein-
beck, which has been chosen by the National En-
dowment for the Arts as the OneBook for America. 
Evelyn Quarnstrom (532 F), discussion leader, will 
have books to sign out from AJ Library Book Kit at 
Dec. meeting. 
 
Feb. 11, 2014: One Thousand White Women  by 
Jim Fergus. Leona Grabbitt, discussion leader. 
 
March 11, 2014: The Secrets of Clayton County  by 
Don Wooldridge.  Discussion leader Sheila Cebe 
(661 I) plans to invite the author, who lives in Mesa, 
to join us. 
  
Everyone is welcome. Just contact discussion leader 
to let her know you’re coming, so there are enough 
questions, handouts, etc. for all. 
 

Computer Club 
The Computer Club will begin their meetings for the 
season 2013-2014 on Tues., Dec. 3rd @ 1 - 3pm in 
the Cholla Room.  The meetings are held on the 1st 
& 3rd Tuesdays of each month.  ANYONE CAN AT-
TEND OUR MEETINGS.  The other December 
meeting date is Dec. 17th.  See you on Dec. 3rd.  It 
will a Question and Answer session and getting re-
acquainted. 
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Al Jacksonôs death 

means wife Char will re-

turn here alone; 

Dutchman Doings 

loses its AZ history 

contributor 

                 
 By MARY REINKE, LDRõs òResident Profileró 
 

L JACKSON  LOVED WORDS.  Co-founder of 

Westminster Com-unity Theatre, Orange County, CA, 

he performed and produced Broad- 

way-type musicals and comedies.  A public school 

teacher/administrator and college prof, his career util-

ized his communication skills. Music, photography 

and writingðespecially stories about AZ history 

which he had published in the Lost Dutchman RV Re-

sortôs bi-monthly Dutchman Doingsðwere his favor-

ite retirement hobbies.  So it seems appropriate to tell 

his story through his own words, excerpted from this 

essay wife Char found when going through his papers 

after his death on Sept. 28, 2013: 

The Little Suitcase 

 Itôs amazing how a simple object can change 

a personôs life. Or, how it can change a personôs ca-

reer, lifestyle, or even core values. Well, for me a 

simple little object really did. [Al goes on to explain 

how in 1965when he was a member of the Westmin-

ster CommunityTheatre and searching for a suitable 

place for performing their shows for a small audience 

that they chose the stage of the local school cafeteria 

to convert to a theatre in the round set-up.  As techni-

cal director for the play currently in rehearsal he 

knew he should probably try to build a lighting con-

trol panel in a sturdy portable box. A member volun-

teered to provide a small suitcase. Yet another mem-

ber of the group (Gene Tardy) spoke up, saying  build-

ing a lighting control panel ñin a suitcaseò sure 

sounded different and sort of crazy and he would love 

to help because that sort of thing was right up his al-

ley.] 

 As it turned out Gene Tardy and I were the 

entire lighting panel construction crew. We had 

some planning sessions and then moved on to his 

well-equipped shop in his home garageé.We spent 

hours together working on the lighting panel and 

then operated it for many theater productions. We 

discovered we had many things and interests in com-

mon. We were both in the U.S. Air Force and had 

tours of duty overseas. We were both school teachers. 

We both worked for years during holidays and sum-

mers at Disneyland. We both attended graduate 

school and upgraded our careers. I became a school 

administrator and part-time college professor. Gene 

then lobbied for me and I was able to join him at 

Golden West College in Huntington Beach, CA.  We 

both worked together as professors at the college for 

almost 30 years. 

We co-authored and photographed a set of junior 

high school high-speed action remedial reading 

books. We rebuilt and restored a pair of Corvair 

cars. We took an extended tour of the southwestern 

states photographing for future book projects. We 

married a pair of sisters. And both are now retired 

snowbirds and have spent the last 10 years in MN 

during the summers and AZ during the winters. Just 

as we often did in Cali- 

fornia, in AZ we live almost next door to one an-

other. 

 How different my life and career could have 

been. However, as it turned out, my whole 45-year 

friendship and successful career was made possible 

because of a little suitcase! 

 Al Jacksonôs keen insight into how important 

seemingly insignificant little things can be in our lives 

is something many of his readers can identify with. 

Thanks, Char, for sharing his essay posthumously. 

 When Char Jackson returns here Dec. 4 or 5 to 

LDR and the park model she and Al remodeled at 15 

Pima, sheôll bring stories about Arizona history that 

husband Al had already written for publication in the 

2013-14 season of the Dutchman Doings. So fans of 

his writing can look forward to more interesting arti-

cles in which Al shares his intellectual curiosity and 

research about the history of the land and people of 

AZ for fellow retirees. His legacy lives on. 

Born on Jan. 22, 1931 Al grew up in Columbus, 

OH. He served in the U.S. Air Force, stationed in Ger-

many, graduated from Ohio State U., then moved to 

southern California where he started his career as an 

educator: first as a public school teacher, then an ad-

ministrator, and finally for 30 years a college profes 



 

 

sor. He loved to travel and led groups of photogra-

phers on tours across Europe, China and wild animal 

parks of East Africa. He circled the globe photograph-

ing in about 50 foreign countries, collecting many 

unique hats and stories along the way. 

my father died,ò Char said. [Dwight, a Lu-

theran minister, did Alôs Memor-ial Service at the 

Jacksonsô rural Lake Park home in MN on Sat., Oct. 

19, 2013. He and his wife have 2 children: Ben, 16, & 

Lydia, 14.] 

The Hansons lived in North Moorhead, MN.; 

sister Vona and her family lived on the south side of 

Moorhead, just across the river from Fargo, ND. ñIn 

1972 we moved to a farm 40 miles east of Fargo near 

a little town called Audubon, MN. We farmed, raising 

pigs, sheep, beef cattle, dairy cattle and crops,ò Char 

said. ñI helped farm and drove a school bus.  Our 

youngest, daughter Vonda, was born while we lived 

on the farm.ò When the kids were grown and all 

moved away to college, the Hansons divorced and 

Char decided to go back to school. ñI entered Minne-

sota State at Detroit Lakes, MN, about 10 miles from 

our farm, taking classes in practical nursing. I had 

worked as a nurseôs aide, so I thought nursing would 

be a good career,ò she said. However, Life changed in 

1991, so she didnôt finish that degree. 

ñJust before Thanksgiving, 1991, my sister 

Vona and my oldest sister Bernice sent me plane 

tickets to come to California,ò Char said. ñThey 

thought I needed a break. While I was there Vonaôs 

new husband Gene Tardy introduced me to Al Jack-

son, his colleague at Golden West College in Hunting-

ton Beach, CA, who had lost his wife Lena to a heart 

attack several months before. The Tardys decided that 

while I was there visiting they would take me to Las 

Vegas and thought it would also be good to get Al out 

of the house to go with us. We were óset upô to sit to-

gether on the trip and he showed me Las Vegas.  We 

really hit it off and the rest is history,ò she laughed. 

In 1992 Al & Char were married with the 

blessing of her 3 children and Alôs 3 daughters who 

live in South Carolina. ñI drove a school bus for the 

Huntington Beach High School until Al retired in 

1998. We moved to Bemidji, MN where we were in 

the process of building our dream home on Big Lake 

when Al had his first heart attack and had triple by-

pass surgery,ò Char continued. Since he could not do 

the inside finish work heôd planned, they sold the 

home and bought an older home in Detroit Lakes, 

MN. They lived there until moving to rural Lake Park, 

MN where they have 2 homes on 20 acres that they 

share with her daughter and son-in-law and 2 youngest 

grandchildren. 

By the time Al was diagnosed with vas-culitis 

and kidney disease, the Jacksons had bought their 

home here. So for 12 years they spent summers in MN 

and winters in AZ.  ñThe grandchildren gave Al some-

thing to live for: Kaia, 4, and Holt, almost 2, became 

his life, Char said. ñHe was in pain and needed a 

walker. But youôd never know anything was wrong 

when the grandchildren came. Al never was able to 

see his own grand and great-grandchildren much, so 

he was getting a second chance.ò 

ñAl gave me 21İ years of knowing I was 

loved and cared for,ò Char reminisced. She plans to 

continue to come to AZ in winters as sheôs done for 

the last 12 years.  She and sister Vona will resume 

their early morning power walks in the park to stay fit. 

And, yes, theyôll probably go shopping together, so 

theyôll have stuff to sell at our spring patio sales.  But, 

most of all, theyôll enjoy socializing with their friends 

and neighbors here at LDR. 

MOBILE HOME DEPOT 
YOUR MOBILE HOME PARTS WAREHOUSE! 

9515 E Apache Trail 

Mesa, AZ 85207 

(480) 984-0100 
(Formerly ñARIZONA ALUMINUM PRODUCTSò) 

 
STORE HRS: MON-FRI 8 AM-5 PM, 

SATURDAY 9 AM-3 PM 

CLOSED SUNDAY 

 

NOW OPEN IN MESA, ARIZONA! 
In business for over 35 years with  

12 store locations in Florida.  

We KNOW Mobile Home Parts! 


